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   CIPI News le t t e r  

In case of a serious  
Emergency call 911 

FIRE ééééééééé...911 

AMBULANCE éééééé911 

POLICE éééé306-288-6400 

CLINIC éééé.306-288-4800 

Ile-x Hospital....1-306-833-2016 

Kids Help Line 1-800-668-6868 

Volume 34 Issue Friday, May 18th, 2018 

CIPI TV BINGO  

Sipisishk Communications Incorporated  
 

Friday, May 18th, 2018 
7:30pm on Cable 5, Digital 365 /96.5FM 

  

Power Ball - $800.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

Early Bird - 3up - $5.00 
45#ôs pre-called 

Patio Set with BBQ 
in 57#ôs or less 
Consolation: $200 

 

1st Series - 1up - $2.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 
Two Lines: $75.00 

Callerôs Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series - 1up - $2.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 
Two Lines: $75.00 

Callerôs Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza - 2up - $5.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 
Two Lines: $75.00 

Callerôs Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout:  

$2,000 in 52#ôs or less 
Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 
*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

License # MB17-0007 
CIPI, VILLAGE OFFICE, BDI CLOSED on Monday, May 21st. 

Enjoy your long weekend! 

DCX3200 CABLE BOXES ARE NOW IN! 
GET ONE WHILE SUPPLIES LAST! 

THE NORTHERN VILLAGE OF BEAUVAL 
is now accepting e-transfers for  

Water & Sewer Accounts & Tax Payments 
Send email transfer to: receptionist.beauval@sasktel.net 

Make password: payment18 
 

For more information, call the Village Office at 306 288 2110 

CIPI Cable is close to making changes to our Digital Cable 
Service lineup of channels! As of June 1st, we will be offering 
new packages and channel lineup. 
 

The pricing and packaging of our new June 1
st
 lineup is available 

for viewing in this newsletter, online at www.cipiradio.com/cable, 
and at CIPI office. You can view our packaging options, choose 
the new programming, and  then call CIPI or drop in at the office 
and fill in the packages youôve chosen. Changes will take effect 
on June 1

st
. Customers who have not filled out the form for their 

new lineup will be reverted to Digital Basic on June 1
st
. 

 

For those customers, who are currently renting a DCT set-top 
box, you are reminded to come in and swap your machines for a 
DCX3200. Your rental unit will cover the deposit fee. If you 
choose to purchase a DCX3200, when you swap your machine, 
the deposit fee is already covered. You pay only $30! 
 

For more information on the upcoming changes to our lineup and 
to subscribe to the new packaging,  or to make arrangements for 
your DCT set top box replacements, call us at 306 288 2222.  It 
takes about an hour to program your cable boxes. To avoid 
delays to your TV programs, please come in as soon as 
possible. It is a First Come, First Serve basis. Thank You 

Check out the FAMILY FISH DERBY being held on Saturday, 
May 19th, 2018 at the Beaver River. Register from 11am to 3pm. 

Fishing hours are from 1:00 to 5:00pm. 
Entry Fee: $20.00 for Adults (16 & over), $10 for Youth. 



CIPI Newsletter  
is published twice a month by  

Sipisishk Communications Inc .  
Beauval, SK  S0M 0G0  

Ph.: 306 -288 -2222  
Editor: Velma J. Roy  

cipinewsletter@cipiradio.com  

St. Mary Magdalene  
Sunday, May 20th, 2018 

 Liturgy @ 10:30 am 
Readers:  

ÇEd Mihalicz 
ÇAnn Laflleur 

Deadline for next submissions:  
May 30th @ 3:00 pm  

unless arrangements are made. 
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CIPI TV BINGO  
Sipisishk Communications Incorporated 

Sunday, May 20th, 2018 
7:30pm on Cable 5, Digital 365 /96.5FM  

 

Power Ball - $900.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

Early Bird - 3up - $5.00 
45#ôs pre-called 

Patio Set with BBQ 
in 58#ôs or less 

 

1st Series - 1up - $2.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 
Two Lines: $75.00 

Callerôs Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series - 1up - $2.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 
Two Lines: $75.00 

Callerôs Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
Bonanza - 2up - $5.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 
Two Lines: $75.00 

Callerôs Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout 

$2000 in 53#ôs or less 
Consolation: $500 

*Amounts/numbers subject to change if there is a winner 

2nd Blackout: $200.00 
*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

License # MB17-0007 

 A huge ñThank Youò to the following business and organizations 

for your part during our PARTY (Preventing Alcohol Related Trauma 

in Youth) program on May 10th, 2018. 
 

Thanks to Valley View School staff, students and cooks for the meal, 

venue and audience. RCMP detachment and the rollover simulator, the 

Ambulance Crew, Fire Brigade & Fire Rescue members, Fire 

Suppression, Dirty D & Sons towing for the MOCK accident. As well, 

Thank You to Mdeez for donating iTunes cards, the Northern Store for 

donating Northern store gift cards, Pharmasave for the gift bags, Mayor 

and council for  the burgers and hotdogs along with door prizes, SGI 

staff member Jennie Knudsen, Sebastian Yeung, the physical therapist, 

Shirley Bell-Morin, Deborah Laliberte, Simone Laliberte, Wehkees 

Durocher, Jolene Roy and the injury presenters, Regan Trusty and 

Cody Demerais. Your contribution was greatly appreciated. 
 

Loretta Solway PHN 

The Northern Village of Beauval has issued a FIRE BAN to the 
Village of Beauval and Sagamiak Subdivision. There are NO 
OPEN FIRES ALLOWED until further notice. Thank You 

NORTHLANDS COLLEGE is now accepting applications for 
an EDUCATIONAL ASSISTANT CERTIFICATE PROGRAM to 
be offered in Buffalo Narrows from September 4th, 2018 to June 

10th, 2019. Deadline to apply is June 8th, 2018. 

BEAUTIFICATION WEEK - May 13th to 25th, 2018 
Register & clean your yard to be entered to win 1 of 7 prizes! 
Judging will be done on May 25th. Register with Velma at 306 
288 2222 or for more information, call Jolene at 306 288 7553. 

 

 

Saturday Sunday Monday 

   

Mainly 
Sunny 

 

High 21Á 
Low 7Á 

Sunny 
 
 

High 22Á 
Low  11Á 

Mix of sun 
& cloud 

 

High 22Á 
Low  10Á 

CIPI NUMBERS 
Office: 306-288-2222 or 306-288-2474 

Request Line: 306-288-2230 
Fax: 306 288 2033 
email: cipi@sasktel.net 

website: www.cipiradio.com 

Enter a 
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each 
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CIPI TV BINGO  

Sipisishk Communications Incorporated 

Tuesday, May 22nd, 2018 
7:30pm on Cable 5, Digital 365 /96.5FM  

 

Power Ball - $1000.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

Early Bird - 3up - $5.00 
45#ôs pre-called 
Patio Set with BBQ 
in 59#ôs or less  
Consolation: $200 

 

1st Series - 1up - $2.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 
Two Lines: $75.00 

Callerôs Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series - 1up - $2.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 
Two Lines: $75.00 

Callerôs Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 
Blackout: $400.00 

 

Bonanza - 2up - $5.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 
Two Lines: $75.00 

Callerôs Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2,000 in  
54#ôs or less 

*Amounts/numbers subject to change if there is a winner 

Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 
*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

License # MB17-0007 

Featuring 

Dirt Road Maniacs 
& Outlaws 

Saturday, May 19th, 2018 
Admission: $20 

CFFC will be hosting a QUAD/VEHICLE POKER RALLY on 
Sunday, May 20th. Registration is at the BDI Gym starting from 
11:00am until 1:00pm. The route will be to Durocher Lake. 
Come on down and take part in this fundraising event. If you 
canôt make it, buy a ghosthand from one of our many collectors. 

Thank You for your support! 

No one under 19 permitted. ID required. 



 

 

FIND A WORD -  ANIMALS 
 

Leftover letters will spell out a HIDDEN QUOTATION  
 

___________________________________________________________ 
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AARDVARK 
ALLIGATOR 
BABOON 
BARRACUDA 
BEAR 
BISON 
CAME;L 
CHIMPANZEE 
CHINCHILLA 
COBRA 
COUGAR 
CROW 

DONKEY 
DOVE 
EAGLE 
ELK 
FERRET 
FOX 
GECKO 
GOAT 
GOPHER 
HAMSTER 
HAWK 
HERON 

HIPPOPOTAMUS 
JACKAL 
JELLYFISH 
KIWI 
LEOPARD 
LION 
LLAMA 
MACAW 
MEADOWLARK 
MINK 
MOOSE 
NIGHTINGALE 

OTTER 
PANTHER 
PARROT 
PEACOCK 
PELICAN 
PIG 
PORCUPINE 
QUAIL 
RACCOON 
RAVEN 
REINDEER 
ROADRUNNER 

SALMON 
SLOTH 
SWAN 
SWORDFISH 
TIGER 
TORTOISE 
TROUT 
TURKEY 
VULTURE 
WOLVERINE 
WOODPECKER 
WREN 
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Valley View Community School is committed to hearing 

concerns and complaints from parents and the community 

of Beauval. It is important to our students that we work as 

a team and are open in two way communication. Please 

speak to your childôs teacher or school administration 

about such matters such as things that are going well or 

things that need to improve. In moving forward, concerns 

such as incidents of bullying will be recorded, investigated 

and followed up on with parents and caregivers. We want 

to make sure parents know that we take concerns 

seriously, that we follow up on matters and communicate 

back those affected.  

If you would like more information or need help/support 

in speaking with school staff, discussing procedures or 

have any questions about our school policy, please contact 

Gail Gardiner-Lafleur. 

LOCAL RESIDENT, KIM STEWART, 
HONORED FOR HER 

CONTRIBUTION TO THE SAFETY 
OF OUR COMMUNITY MEMBERS 

 

On Monday, May 14th, a long time 

member of our community was recognized 

for her generous contribution to our safety. 

Twenty years ago, high school teacher 

Kimbley Stewart lost her husband, Tony, in 

a head-on collision on the Canoe Lake 

Road. He was trapped, conscious in the 

small car for 8 hours because Beauval did 

not have a ñJaws of Lifeò, and the nearest 

available equipment brought to the scene 

malfunctioned.. We cannot say whether or 

not Tony would have survived the accident 

had the Jaws been available but we do 

know that during the hours he waited, he 

was slowly losing blood internally from a 

punctured artery. After finally being freed 

from the wreckage later that day, Tony 

passed away on his way to the hospital. 
 

In the midst of this great personal tragedy, 

Kim responded by choosing to purchase a 

ñJaws of Lifeò for our local EMS. Today 

she was presented with a dozen roses and a 

card of gratitude signed by our community 

organizations. 
 

In fond memory of Tony, and in 

celebration of you Kim, Thank You from 

the bottom of our hearts. 

Beauval received the Community of the Year Award this 

year at the New North Justice Symposium. Thanks to the 

communities of Pinehouse and Ile a la Crosse for giving 

us the push/drive and support and guidance to get our 

BRIC group and itôs initiatives off the ground.  
 

Huge thank you to all the members of the various 

committees that volunteer their time to ensure our 

concerns are heard and an action plan is created as well 

as the action plan for safety initiatives and community 

building are implemented. 

Any parents that are interested in having their child 5-10 

play ball. Contact Sarah Aubichon on her FB page or 

inbox her . She would like to start up ball skills for kids. 

You will need to provide your child with their own glove 

until we can get some. Anyone that would like to help out 

please let Sarah know as well. Thank You. 
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Training 

We have seen a wealth of training opportunities 

come to Beauval in the last little bit ï thank you to 

everyone involved in making that possible.  The 

Hospitality Training will be concluding at the end 

of June but we will see the students start doing 

their practicum soon in the gymnasium.  Canôt 

wait to try their excellent food and see them busy 

learning ï but mostly the food!  There will be an 

ABE Level 3 course starting in the fall ï deadline 

to apply is in June.  Be sure to see Marina at GDI 

regarding this program. 

Community Hall 

The community hall will be undergoing 

renovations once the training programs that are 

being hosted in there have concluded.  Once 

completed ï the hall will serve as a programming 

and recreation center.  Be on the lookout for the 

schedule once thatôs complete!  It will include 

programming for people of all ages. 

Beauval Recreation Grounds 

Some major renovations will be taking place to the 

ball diamonds ï some will be completed this year 

and the rest will be completed next year.  

Portapotties have been purchased now and will be 

utilized at the grounds.  A beach volleyball court 

is in the making and hope to add a tournament to 

the line-up at this yearôs Road to the Beautiful 

Valley Summer Festival.  We will also be re-doing 

the horse shoe pits.  We will also be ordering more 

bear-proof garbage containers similar to the one 

next to the woody. 

Landfill Closure 

This critical piece of information requires an entire 

section on its own but unfortunately we donôt have 

all the information we need to make an informed 

decision quite yet.  We do know the community 

landfill has reached its end of life and will soon 

need to be closed and contained indefinitely.  The 

recycling program will continue and we will see 

curbside bins assigned and delivered to 

households in the very near future.  We will be 

having a community supper to educate people on 

what household products can be recycled and how 

to properly recycle.  It is very important not to 

contaminate the recycling bins otherwise the 

recyclable materials will be labeled as 

contaminated and become waste.  It gets delivered 

to the landfill in Meadow Lake and we will 

subsequently be billed for it.   

One option being considered is also having 

curbside waste pickup.  This system will require a 

lot of discipline on our part to space out our waste 

and continue to recycle as much as we can as your 

waste would only be picked up bi-weekly.  We are 

considering though that this may not fit 

everyoneôs existing lifestyle and it may lead to 

illegal dumping on our beautiful trails ï something 

that is already taking place because of the locked 

gates at the landfill.  We are hoping to find a 

happy balance for our waste management needs.  

We are also hoping to implement more waste 

reduction tactics by looking at options in 

community composting, plastic reduction 

partnership with the local stores, among other 

initiatives.  This will definitely be a topic of 

discussion at a future BRIC meeting. 

Year-End Appreciation / ñSee You Laterò / 

BRIC Supper 

We will be planning this some time in June , keep 

an eye out for the advertisements as we would like 

to send well wishes to a few key people leaving 

the community including the Elzingas, Fr Eugene 

Whyte, and some teachers and community 

members who are moving away!  Letôs get 

together and thank them for their contributions to 

our community while they lived here and hope itôs 

not the last time we see them around town!  We 

would also like to take some time to recognize the 

awesome volunteer work a lot of people put into 

the community ï if you would like to put 

someoneôs name forward to be recognized, be sure 

to drop it off at the Village Office with some kind 

words we can read at the appreciation night. 

Thereôs much more to report on but I feel like Iôve 

said enough for the time being.  Thank you! 

 

-Nick Daigneault, Mayor 

Beauval Community Report 

 

 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY 
 

The Dumont Technical 
Institute a division of Gabriel 
Dumont Institute of Native 
Studies and Applied 
Research invites application 
for the following position: 

 

FACULTY II - ABE Level 3 
 

Competition Code: 18 02 100B Jun 15 
 

Responsibilities: To provide ADULT BASIC 

EDUCATION LEVEL 3. To provide program 

support to adult students, plan and deliver 

instruction, evaluate student performance, provide 

guidance and perform minor administrative duties. 
 

Qualifications: The ideal candidate will have a 

Bachelor of Education degree and experience 

working with adult learners. Knowledge and 

teaching experience in the Saskatchewan Basic 

Education process and adult education principles 

would be an asset. Good interpersonal and 

communication skills, flexibility and the ability to 

work with people from various equity groups is 

required. 
 

Remuneration: Competitive salary and benefits 

package 

Location: Beauval, Saskatchewan 

Term: August 17th, 2018 to May 31st, 2019 

Deadline for applications: June 15th, 2018 

Please submit resume, cover letter and three 

references to: 

Ms. Robbie Walliser 

917 22nd Street West 

Saskatoon, Saskatchewan, S7M 0R9 

Telephone: (306) 657-2264 

Fax: (306) 975-0903 

Email: hr@gdins.org 
 

Gabriel Dumont Institute has permission from the 

Saskatchewan Human Rights Commission to hire 

affirmatively. Please state on your cover letter if you 

are of Metis ancestry.  

Only applicants short listed will be contacted. 
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BRRRHA EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY 

MAINTENANCE WORKER - TERM 
 

Are you looking for a career in housing? 

BRRRHA is currently hiring for a Maintenance 

Worker to fill a short-term position in our Beauval 

location. If you are ambitious, skilled in building 

& property maintenance, and willing to work on 

an on-call system, weôd love to hear from you! 
 

What youôll do: 

s Building maintenance-service & repair 

s Vacancy preparation 

s Grounds maintenance 

s Maintain housing authority equipment and 

inventory. 
 

What weôre looking for:  

s Experience repairing building mechanical 

equipment; custodial and maintenance work 

s Knowledge in a variety of trades including 

carpentry, plumbing, heating, mechanical, 

painting, electrical & grounds work 

s Ability to promote and participate in positive 

working relationships with management, staff 

and tenants 

s Ability to lift heavy loads 

s basic computer skills. 
 

What youôll need: 

s Grade 12 education supplemented by formal 

training in a technical or building trade 

(carpentry, plumbing, electrical). 

s 1 to 3 years experience in a maintenance & 

repair environment OR an equivalent 

combination of education and relevant 

experience. 

s A valid drivers license and a suitable, 

roadworthy vehicle. 

s A reliable cell phone is a definite asset. 
 

Please submit your resume by 

Friday, May 25th, 2018 @ 5:00pm in confidence 

to: Doreen Docken, Manager, Beaver River 

Regional Housing Authority; PO Box 218; 

Beauval, SK S0M 0G0; 

Email: 

ddocken.beaverriver@housingauthoritysk.com 

Fax: 306 288 4657 

mailto:ddocken@sasktel.net


 

 

 

DUTIES, RESPONSIBILITIES & 

EXPECTATIONS 

¶ Day to day planning & organizing of camp 

activities 

¶ Ensuring the safety & well-being of all camp 

participants during camp hours 

¶ Establishing and maintaining good relationships 

with community members, and soliciting their 

participation in the camps. 

¶ Maintaining accurate camp records as required 

¶ Work as a camp counselor in some sessions as 

required or scheduled 

¶ Managing and maintain camp budget and 

accounts, including all financial records 

¶ Ensuring that all camp documentation is 

maintained, and reported as required 

¶ Ensuring adherence to all program directives 

and guidelines 

¶ Other duties as assigned by Frontier College 

¶ Attend and participate in all camp orientation, 

training and evaluation sessions 

¶ Mentoring & supervising camp counsellors 

¶ Keeping daily attendance and tracking statistics 

¶ Submitting weekly camp reports 

¶ Implementing evaluation tools and working 

with the camp counsellors to collect information 

and samples from the campers. 

 

Extra duties for Coordinator include: 

¶ Mentoring & supervising camp counsellors 

¶ Keeping daily attendance and tracking statistics 

¶ Submitting weekly camp reports 

SUMMER LITERACY CAMP POSITIONS - Camp Counsellor & Camp Coordinator 

Term: Summer 2018 

The Camp Coordinator will be expected to work 

as a small, independent team  with Camp 

Counselors to deliver a diverse array of indoor and 

outdoor literacy-based camp activities in a safe, 

caring and fun-filled environment. Coordinator & 

Counselors must be prepared to demonstrate 

initiative and creativity to engage the community, 

and involve parents, Elders and other community 

members in a camp curriculum. 

The Camp Counsellor will be expected to work as a 

small, independent team under the direct supervision 

of the Camp Coordinator to deliver a diverse array 

of indoor and outdoor literacy-based camp activities 

in a safe, caring and fun-filled environment. 

Coordinator & Counselors must be prepared to 

demonstrate initiative and creativity to engage the 

community, and involve parents, Elders and other 

community members in the camp curriculum. 
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SUGGESTED SKILLS & ATTRIBUTES 

¶ Minimum 18 years of age 

¶ A positive, friendly and approachable 

disposition 

¶ Adaptable, self-motivated, responsible, 

enthusiastic, creative 

¶ Superior planning, organizational and time 

management skills 

¶ Able to work with different personalities/

working styles, even in challenging situation 

¶ Strong situational problem-solving and conflict

-resolution skills 

¶ Demonstrated experience working with groups 

of children/youth in a summer camp or literacy 

program setting is an asset 

¶ Possession of Standard/Emergency First Aid 

qualification would be an asset 

SCREENING 

¶ Candidates will be screened through Resumes, 

References, Interviews & current Criminal 

Record Check (within one year) 

TERMS & RENUMERATIONS 

¶ Pay is $25/$22 an hour for 35 hours of training 

& preparation (July 3-6) 

¶ $25/$22 an hour for 35 hours each week for a 

three week camp (July 9-27, 2018) 

¶ A completed time sheet will be required. 

¶ Camp coordinators will be required to sign a 

reporting contract at the training session. 
 

Apply to Arlene Hansen, Principal, Beauval 

DEADLINE TO APPLY: June 8th, 2018 
 

For more information, call Carol at VVS Library 

 

 

The FireSmart Communities Program is designed 

to encourage self-organized groups of residents to 

take the lead in implementing solutions for wildfire 

safety on their own properties. 

The Program provides people living in wildfire 

prone areas with the knowledge and organizational 

means to significantly reduce their 

neighbourhoodôs vulnerability to wildfire. They 

achieve this by planning and working together - 

with the support of a local wildfire professional. 

Remember, if youôre concerned about the wildfire 

hazard in your area - thereôs a good chance your 

neighbours feel the same way. The FireSmart 

Communities Program is designed to assist you 

and your neighbors develop an action plan to 

reduce your wildfire hazard simply and effectively 

If this sounds like something your neighbourhood 

might be interested in, contact FireSmart Canada 

or your Local FireSmart Representative today. 
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They will arrange to meet with you (the 

Community Champion) and your neighbours to 

discuss your concerns and explain what the 

FireSmart Communities Program can do for your 

neighbourhood. Thereôs no obligation and the 

program is funded by a variety of fire prevention 

agencies. 

Visit our website at : www.firesmartcanada.ca 

For more information, contact your local FireSmart 

Representatives for Beauval: Jerry Morin at 306 

288 7590 or Shirley Bell-Morin at 306 288 7874. 

FireSmart Communities Program...NEEDS YOU! 

Attention! Beauval Fire & Rescue 
are looking for 3 dedicated individuals to join 
their fire team. Please submit your names to 
Shirley Bell-Morin at 306 288 7874. There are 
Tax Credit incentives involved with this. For 

more information, contact, 
Jerry Morin - Beauval Fire Chief 

May 14, 2018 ï The War Amps begins its 2018 

key tag mailing to Saskatchewan households this 

week with the theme, ñStill Much to Do,ò as the 

Association celebrates its 100th anniversary.  

Amputee veterans returning from the First World 

War started The War Amps in 1918 to assist each 

other in adapting to their new reality as amputees. 

They then welcomed amputee veterans following 

the Second World War and established the Key 

Tag Service to gain meaningful employment and 

provide a service to the public. The War Amps 

innovative programs have grown over the past 100 

years from assisting war amputees ï whom they 

still serve ï to all amputees, including children. 

But there is ñStill Much to Doò to ensure amputees 

have the artificial limbs they need to lead 

independent and active lives.  

Rob Larman, Director of The War Amps 

PLAYSAFE/DRIVESAFE Program, wrote the 

letter which accompanies this yearôs key tags. He 

lost his right leg at the age of 14 after friends dared 

him to jump onto a moving train. A member of 

The War Amps Child Amputee (CHAMP) 

Program, he later started work at the Key Tag 

Service, where war amputee veterans continued to 

provide advice and support on living with 

amputation. He says, ñIt moves me greatly to think 

of how these remarkable First and Second World 

War óampsô enabled me to overcome my 

amputation, and I have been proud to, in turn, help 

the younger amputees who have come after me.ò  

The Key Tag Service continues to employ amputees 

and people with disabilities and has returned more 

than 1.5 million sets of lost keys since its inception. 

Each key tag has a confidentially coded number. If 

you lose your keys, the finder can call the toll-free 

number on the back of the tag or place them in any 

mailbox, and The War Amps will return them to 

you by courier, free of charge.  

The War Amps receives no government grants. 

With the publicôs continued support of the Key Tag 

Service, the Associationôs programs for amputees 

will carry on long into the future. 

Those who do not receive their key tags in the mail 

can order them at waramps.ca or call toll-free 

1-800-250-3030.  

KEY TAGS MAILED OUT AS WAR AMPS MARKS 100TH ANNIVERSARY  
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